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MECHATRONICS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, October 22, 2013
6:00—7:00 p.m.
Columbia Tech Center, Room 106
Members Present: Zeb Hallmark, Committee Chair, Linear Technology; Chris Taylor, Vice Chair, Daimler Trucks North America; John Smith, Lab-Volt Systems, Inc.; Jeremy Neyens, HSA; Silviu Spiridon, Linear Technology; Rich Widle, SEH America (for Nirav Sheth)
Members Absent: Carl Hagstrom, HAS; Nirav Sheth, SEH America
Clark College:  Chris Lewis, Department Head/Mechatronics Professor; Ken Luchini, Instructor; Roger Godsil, Instructor; Larry Smith, Adjunct; Genevieve Howard, Dean of Workforce & Career Tech Ed; Dedra Daehn, Director of Academic Services; John Maduta, Advising Divisional Mgr.; Andreana DiGiorgio, Advisory Committee Coordinator
Committee Chair Zeb Hallmark called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.  

Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The minutes were reviewed and a motion was made to approve the May 14, 2013 minutes. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
Office of Instruction Updates

Director of Academic Service, Dedra Daehn, spoke about the 2013-14 Perkins Grant funding. She said the college has been awarded $648K in Perkins funding for 2013-14. She explained that this is federal funding that comes from the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. Dedra said there is about $27K available for professional, career and curriculum development and other projects and to let her know if these funds are needed. 

Dedra then told the committee about another source of funding available to Clark College, the Worker Retraining funds also received from the state. She said the Mechatronics program is a benefactor of these funds. The amount of money awarded for 2013-14 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Dedra said students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These monies can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty salaries and equipment needs. 

Lastly, Dedra reported that Clark College is implementing a new Credit for Prior Learning program. This past spring a policy was adopted for this program. Students who have had previous experience may be able to convert that experience into credits towards their degree. There will be four assessment methods offered:  1) Credit for military experience using American Council of Education (ACE) guidelines, 2) Course challenge, 3) College Level Examination Program (CLEP) and 4) Crosswalks for certifications and training that line up with current courses. The assessments will be coordinated by the American Counsel of Education (ACE). In each of the four assessment methods, students must demonstrate proficiency in the outcomes for the course in which credit will be awarded.  The Credit for Prior Learning program is being implemented during 2013-14 and is anticipating students to be able to participate in late spring or summer 2014.

Director/Division Chair Report:

Mechatronics Instructor and Department Head, Chris Lewis, reported that the capstone projects have been graded. This year it will be on the table again and will give students the opportunity to talk with employers. Chris said this is a great way to show employers what the students can do. He also reported that they had an open house and had 50 different employers attend. Genevieve said it’s a partnership with the SW Washington Workforce Development Council and the Columbia River Economic Development. 

Chris told the committee that enrollment is at about 51, however, fall quarter will be different because the program is now a 10-week program instead of two 5-week classes. Also having an impact is that the program is offering night classes. The nighttime classes are better enrolled than the morning classes and the program has a good solid set of numbers with night and morning classes combined.
Industrial Maintenance Program. Dean Genevieve Howard introduced Clark’s new Industrial Maintenance program. She said there has been a lot of demand for a “millwright” type program from industry. She reported that this program has been in the works for some time and a committee of industry leaders helped Clark College put it together. Genevieve said there were several rounds of meetings with input as to what the need is in the community, specifically, what the core or fundamental competencies the individual needs to have to be hired. She reported that this program will cover skills similar to what a millwright skillset would be and that many companies currently have millwrights who will be retiring soon and there will be a huge shortage of people who have these skillsets. 

Genevieve said that the new program will include a certificate of achievement and an associate of applied technology. The new AAT degree will include communications, math and a new course that covers technical writing, which will teach the students how to read and write technical materials. She reported that most of the courses are from the Welding and Mechatronics programs, with one course from Machining. The classes will include hydraulics, electricity, and pneumatics, among others. There will also be a number of different electives to make their degree more applicable to the industry they want to work in. She said that she hopes that students will get their certificate, find employment and come back for their degree. She asked the committee for their input and approval to move it forward. She mentioned that the Machining and Welding Advisory Committees will also be giving their input and vote to move this new program forward as well. A motion was made to approve moving forward on the Industrial Maintenance Technology certificate and degree. The motion was seconded and the committee voted with all in favor.

Work Plan:

Zeb went thru the work plan item by item. Dedra updated the work plan and it will be available for review on the Mechatronics Program website after the meeting.
New Business:
Chris reported that the Clark College Foundation put together some advertisements to promote Clark’s programs. They were able to get a very famous alum to do the voiceover, Sam Elliott. He said to watch for these on both KATU and KAGW. 
Safety course proposal: MTX 100. Chris reported that although he embeds safety in every course in the program, industry has asked for a safety-specific course. He said he has just finished the first draft of a 1-credit safety course. This will give students 10 hours of safety instruction. Adjunct instructor and employee of HSA, Jeremy Neyens, said he sent out an email asking industry what the top safety issues are. Much discussion took place on the issues of safety and rigging was at the top. Genevieve told the committee that this course will be added to all the technical degrees and certificates. Chris said in his program this safety specific course will be the first class students take. A motion was made to accept this class and add it to all of the Mechatronics degrees and certificates. The motion was seconded and the committee voted their approval unanimously.
Chris handed out a spreadsheet regarding a one year and two year certificate of achievements in instrumentation and mechanical automation. Besides adding the safety class to these certificates, he took out Process Control and Lean Project Management classes. A motion was made to accept the removal of Process Control and Lean Process Management (MTX 285) from both certificates and the removal of AC Drives (MTX 155) from one of them. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved by the committee.  
Chris passed out another document that was an overview of the proposed four quarter program layout and certificate. Basically he wants students to start the program in summer quarter and go through eight full quarters. Chris laid out the changes and said summer will have four classes. He said there will be lab flexibility with open lab time on Fridays. 

Next Meeting:

The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, May 6, 2014 at 6 pm. 
Zeb adjourned the meeting at 7:15 pm.
Prepared and submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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